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 Chapter Officers 2010-2011

 President
 Mr. Alexander Jordan

jordan3614@hotmail.com

 1st Vice President
 Mr. Peter Dawson
360-779-8219


 2nd Vice President
 Mr. Robert Lamb
360-769-9108
None

 Secretary/Treasurer
 Mr. Charles Yankosky
360-286-9385
cyankosky@yahoo.com

 Marshal
 Mr. Lance Otis
360-874-0835
lotis666@gmail.com

 Chaplain
 Mr. Richard Dexter
360-692-6876
rdexter@tscnet.com

 Color Bearer
 

 

Hero Camp Officers 2010-2011

 Commander
 MMCM Henry Carman
 360-698-4776
hankcarman@wavecable,com

 Chief of Staff
 Col William Biscomb
 206-842-6417
milfordbiscomb@comcast.net

 Adjutant
  WTCS John Gray
 360-895-3188
wtcs_sw@wavecable.com

Meeting Notice!
We will meet at Elk’s Lodge #1181, Pine Road, Bremerton on Friday 11 Feb. Social hour and dinner begins at 1800, meeting at 1900 hours. Ladies and guests are always welcome at the meeting and are urged to attend.

The associated Lewis and Clark Camp of the Hero's of '76 meets immediately following the Sojourner meeting and is open to all Hero's.

Don’t forget to wear your Medals!

Highlights of the Last Meeting

        President Alex Jordan opened Chapter at 19:00.  Chaplain Dick Dexter gave the invocation.  Minutes were approved as published. We were notified by National that John Soy’s MIP membership had been transferred from Olympic #539 to Sinclair Inlet #80. Chapter #80 received a streamer to attach to it’s Chapter flag for participation in the 3-6-5 Club. 

        Bro. Jim Houston had been invited to join our group halfway through last year by John Gray, but had never been initiated. Tonight Marshall Peter Dawson presented Jim for initiation. Joe MacIntyre gave the historical lecture. V.P. Peter Dawson gave the Medal lecture. 

Old Business: Hero Camp commander, Hank Carman, announced that a Heroes Camp will be held at the 5TH & Warren Temple on Saturday, Feb. 5 at 10:30. Joe MacIntyre noted that we are co-hosting the Heroes Camp at Pacific Beach this September 23 & 24 with Meriwether Lewis and so must have one member available for initiation. Joe can accommodate one or two people at a rental house he has at Pacific beach. He will be going over on the 21ST but has to come back on the 24TH.

Sickness & Health: Hank Carman reported that his wife Linda broke her arm tripping over the dog and is recuperating. Harold and Lois Richardson are doing fine. Lois is walking quite well. Karl Forch is recovering.

     The Bremerton Valley Scottish Rite’s All Masonic Night on Jan. 12 at the Bremerton Temple was a great success. They had planned for about 35 people but got 80 guests. Grand Master G. Santy Lascano will be visiting  Silverdale #311’s stated meeting on Feb. 7. Dinner will be at 6:30. Deputy Grand Master Michael Sanders will be speaking at Steadfast #216’s stated on Feb 1.      
    Secretary Charles came across some interesting web sites. I spent a number of hours browsing: 

Pacific Wrecks: http://www.pacificwrecks.com 

BentProp Project: http://www.bentprop.org  

US Defense POW Missing Personnel Office:

    http://www.dtic.mil/dpmo
    Justin Taylan’s  “Pacific Wrecks Inc.” is a one-man operation done by a freelance website designer. He has visited more that 250 World War 2 aircraft wrecks, plus dozens of  shipwrecks across the Pacific, cata-loging a history of the Pacific war. 

    I didn’t know that German U-boats were sunk in 

the Pacific. Several were torpedoed in the Java Sea, one by an American sub and one by a Dutch sub.

They’re listed here.

    What I was interested in were the British battle-ships that Churchill sent to try to keep the Japanese from invading Singapore. The H.M.S. Prince of Wales

was Britain’s newest battleship. It was commissioned  in Jan. 1941 and sunk in Dec. 1941. In May 1941 it  was sent out, with civilian shipyard workers still aboard, in search of the German battleship Bismarck. The ship it was with, H.M.S. Hood, was sunk by the Bismarck. The Prince hit the Bismarck three times, but sustained damage that caused her to break off from the engagement. A German shell hit the bridge killing practically everyone except the captain. In August the Prince carried Churchill to meet with Roosevelt and formulate the Atlantic Charter. In October Churchill sent the Prince and H.M.S. Repulse to defend Singa-pore. The Japanese attacked on Dec. 8 at the same time they were bombing Pearl Harbor (Dec. 8 was Dec. 7 on the other side of the international dateline). The British battleships were met by swarms of Japanese torpedo bombers which had flown down from Saigon.

Not wanting to break radio silence, the British admiral wouldn’t call Singapore for fighter support. By the time the British Brewster Buffaloes did arrive, both ships had sunk and the 3 escorting destroyers were loaded to the point of sinking with the survivors. Today a British flag is still flown from a buoy over the wreck site of the Prince. In 2007 a diving team went out to the wrecks and compiled a multi page battle damage report illustrated with diagrams, computer graphic re-constructions and underwater photos, all in footnotes to the article.

      The BentProp Project  was founded by Pat Scannon, who hunts for Pacific war wrecks on the island of Palau in the western Pacific. In May 2010 the crew of a B-24, lost in the battle, was recovered and buried with full military honors in Arlington National Cemetery.

      The Department of Defense’s Joint Prisoners of War, Missing in Action Accounting Command, or JPAC, seeks to find out what happened to American service personnel missing in World War 2, Korea, the Cold War, Vietnam and the 1991 Gulf War. About 74,000 Americans are still listed as missing in action in World War 2. 48,000 were lost in the Pacific. The Air Force alone lost 22,000 airmen missing or captured in the Pacific theater. The web site goes into a case by case accounting of the efforts to find our missing people. In a Cold War case listed here , the Russians shot down a U.S. Navy Neptune recon plane in the Baltic, off Riga, Latvia in 1950. The whole crew was lost. Investigators recently went to Latvia to see what they could find out. The Latvians put up a memorial to the crew alongside a memorial to Latvian fishermen lost at sea.
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